
 

 
 8113 W. GRANDRIDGE BLVD.,  KENNEWICK, WASHINGTON  99336-7166

 

TELEPHONE 509-734-4500  FACSIMILE  509-737-7166 
www.cngc.com

  
February 18, 2021 
 
Mr. Mark L. Johnson 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA  98504-7250 

 
Re:  WAC 480-143-190: Annual Filing of Property Transferred Without Authorization for 2020 

 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
Pursuant to WAC 480-143-190, Cascade Natural Gas Corporation (Cascade) herby submits its 
annual filing of property transferred without authorization to the Washington Utilities and 
Transportation Commission (Commission), conveying that no such property was transferred 
without Commission approval during the previous calendar year (2020). 
 
On February 13, 2020, pursuant to WAC 480-143-120, Cascade filed with the Commission an 
application seeking approval of the sale of property located at 1332 Vandercook Way in 
Longview, Washington.  In Order 01 of Docket UG-200102 the Commission found that the 
property was “surplus, unneeded, not necessary or useful under the criteria set forth in WAC 
480-143-180,” and further found Cascade “need not receive Commission authorization 
under WAC 480-143-120.”  Therefore, the transfer of the Longview property is excluded from 
consideration in this report and no other material property transfers made by Cascade occurred in 
2020. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this report, please contact me at (509) 734-4593. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Michael Parvinen        
 
Michael Parvinen 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Cascade Natural Gas Corporation 
8113 W. Grandridge Blvd 
Kennewick, WA 99336-7166 
michael.parvinen@cngc.com 
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